
 

 

15th July 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

CHANGE TO SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS : MONDAY 18TH & TUESDAY 19TH JULY 2022 
 

As a result of the Government calling a National Emergency on Monday and Tuesday, due to the extreme temperature 
conditions expected (in excess of 40℃), we have made the decision for all students in Years 7-9 to have remote 

learning sessions on Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th July from 10am-3pm.    Work will be uploaded onto Show My 

Homework for completion and submission by students.    
 

Year 10 will still have their planned Work Experience workshops in school with dismissal taking place at 12.45pm 
and the Year 12 Progression Week will still take place as previously advised.    

 
Please note that students of key workers, students classed as vulnerable and others by request, are permitted to 

attend school, subject to notifying the school office via email before 9am Monday morning to:  

enquiries@cardinalpole.co.uk 
 

Full details of next week are listed below:- 
 

DAY/TIMINGS: EVENT: 

Monday 18th July 2022 (10am-3pm) Years 7-9 remote learning core subjects (Maths, 

Science, English and RE) 1 hour for each subject 
plus 1 hour’s directed reading 

Monday 18th July 2022 (8.30am registration as usual) Year 10 Work Experience Workshops  

Monday 18th July 2022 (8.30am registration as usual) Year 12 Progression Week 

Tuesday 19th July 2022 (10am-3pm) Years 7-9 remote learning of four Ebacc subjects, 

1 hour for each subject plus 1 hour’s directed 

reading 

Tuesday 19th July 2022 (8.30am registration as usual) Year 10 Work Experience Workshops and Arsenal 

Stadium trip (further details to be sent out shortly) 

Wednesday 20th July 2022 (8.30am registration as 
normal in full school uniform) 

Dismissal after lunch at 1.15pm as previously 
advised. 

Thursday 21st July 2022 (8.30am registration as usual) Cultural Dress/Non Uniform Day 

End of Term: Dismissal after lunch at 1.15pm as 
previously advised. 

 
Please note that on Thursday 21st July 2022 there will be end of term liturgies and a non-uniform/cultural dress day 

for which a 50p donation is requested to the Hackney Foodbank. 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 
Yours sincerely,   

 

 
 

Ms J Heffernan    Mr A Hall 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER   HEADTEACHER DESIGNATE 
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